

## TOWN CENTRE PRIVATE SCHOOLS\*\*

International Baccalaureate® World School

Montessori Pre-School • Elementary • High School

# Re-Registration

Thank you to all families who have already re-registered for the next school year. If you have not yet done so, please submit your registration forms as soon as possible to guarantee your positions for the next school year. We are currently accepting online registrations forms and you can also register in person by contacting the Main Office. If you have any questions about IB, or what you can expect for the next school year, please speak to a Vice-Principal who will be happy to answer your questions.

#### Click here to access the **Elementary Enrolment Form**

#### February 2021

#### Inside this issue:

IB Learner Profile	2
Valentine's Day	2
Reader's Choice	2
Family Day	3
March Break	3
COVID Self Assessment	3
Tax Receipts	3





Follow us! Find us on social media with these handles. . .



Town Centre Private Schools
Town Centre Private School/High school



town centre preschool town centre elementary town centre highschool



Town Centre Private Schools @TCMPS
Town Centre High School @TownCentre

#### **IB Learner Profile Focus for February: Caring**

"Students show empathy, compassion and respect towards the needs and feelings of others." They have a personal commitment to service, and act to make a positive difference to the lives of others and to the environment."

#### Valentine's Day

On Friday, February 12, the grades 2 to 8 students will celebrate Valentine's Day. Elementary students are asked to wear red, white, or pink clothing instead of their school uniform. Students will enjoy this day through various Valentine's Day activities within their cohorts both online and in person.

Please note that with COVID restrictions, classes will not be having a pot luck lunch. Students are asked to bring their own lunch and snacks as usual. As well, teachers or students will not be sharing or distributing any goodies, loot bags, or presents to their class. Students should not take home anything which comes from another household.

#### Gr. 7 to 12 Talent Show

Also on February 12, the Grades 7 to 12 Virtual Talent Show will be held. Interested students were asked to submit a video of their performance to audition for the show. We are looking forward to watching the Virtual Talent Show that will showcase some awesome singing, dancing, and musical talent from our participating High School and grades 7 and 8 students!

#### Vote for Town Centre in Readers' Choice

We would like to ask all parents to vote for TCPS in the Markham Economist and Sun Readers' Choice Awards contest. TCPS has been nominated in the following categories: 2020 Best Private School, Best Daycare/Childcare, Best Nursery School, Best Summer Camps and Best Business that gives to community. Voting begins on Thursday, February 4th and closes on Sunday, March 7th at 11:59 p.m. Below is READERS' CHOICE AWARDS 2020 a link to our school page on yorkregion.com which shows the categories we are nominated for and makes voting easier.





https://www.yorkregion.com/readerschoice-markham/business/town-centre-private-schools

### TC the Tiger SAYS:



# Go Tigers!

Main Campus / Head Office 155 Clayton, Drive Markham, Ontario L3R 7P3

Phone: 905-470-1200 Fax: 905-470-0184 E-mail: info@tcmps.com

Amarillo Campus 76 Amarillo Avenue Markham, Ontario L3R 0V3

Phone: 905-474-3434 Fax: 905-474-3113 E-mail: info@tcmps.com

Milliken Campus 3 Clayton Drive Markham, Ontario L3R 8N3

Phone: 905-470-8178 Fax: 905-470-0570 E-mail: info@tcmps.com

#### www.tcmps.com



#### **Family Day**

Monday, February 15 is Family Day, a statutory holiday. All Campuses of Town Centre Private Schools will be closed. Classes will resume at their regularly scheduled hours on Tuesday, February 16. Happy Family Day to all our TCPS families!

#### Reminder About March Break

The Main Campus will be closed for a PD Day on Friday, March 12. Also, the school will be closed for Pre-school, Elementary and High School Divisions for March Break which will be from March 15 through to March 19. School will resume on Monday, March 22.

#### **COVID Self Assessment**

We would like to remind all parents, students and staff to ensure that everyone performs the COVID Screening and Assessment each morning before arriving to school. Thank you for your full cooperation with this important matter. Click the links below to access the Screening Tools.

Ontario.ca COVID Screening Tool

Ontario.ca School Screening Online

#### **Income Tax Receipts for 2020**

At the end of February, all parents will automatically receive a receipt for tuition fees paid for 2020. All tax receipts will be distributed to the students to take home; parents do not have to apply for the receipts. Receipts will not be available prior to the end of February.